Minutes from Practice Meeting Thursday 20th July 2023
Attendees:

	Name


	Mel Jones – Business Manager 

	Lydia Utley – Practice Administrator 

	RD

	DS

	JH

	GR

	JC

	ML

	GP


1. Actions from last meeting
It was agreed at the last meeting that the patient group terms of reference were to remain the same, so the review date just needed to be updated on the document. Mel has now done this and published it on Ashville’s website. 

2. Practice Update
Ellie is currently working at the practice as a Trainee Nurse Associate. She due to complete her training in September and we are happy to say that she will be staying on with the practice once she has qualified. She will still be employed by the Primary Care Network (PCN) and she will be working as a Nurse Associate. 

Dr Mills has been working towards becoming a GP trainer, so he will be able to start training a new registrar next year. Dr Ainsworth is also a qualified GP trainer but has decided not to take on a registrar next year. 
We have not yet recruited a new GP following Dr Scargill’s retirement, however we do have a GP who is interested in coming to see the practice. Mel is looking to arrange an informal meeting with them so they can see how we work and what we offer. 

Nurse Helen will be leaving the practice in September, so we are currently advertising for a new practice nurse. We have had five promising applications so far, so we will start the recruitment process when Heather is back from annual leave. 

We have a new care co-ordinator, Holly. She is currently helping in the office with recalls and other administrative jobs, which is allowing other staff to answer incoming calls. Our other two care co-ordinators are still working with the care homes and are currently offering a workshop to the residents called ‘Love to Move’ which helps them to keep active and help their mobility. 

3. Flu Clinics
We have started to arrange our Saturday flu clinics for this year, which are likely to be on 30th September and 14th October, however these are yet to be finalised. 
We are hoping to have everything prepared by the end of August and then we can start inviting patients to book appointments. Those with a mobile number will receive a text message with a link that will allow them to book their own appointments. Patients without a mobile will receive a letter asking them to call the practice to book. 

The Saturday clinics are for flu, shingles, and pneumonia vaccinations only. We haven’t received any information about offering covid vaccinations to our patients, but if we do we will arrange another clinic for this. Last year, we were asked to offer covid vaccines at the last minute, so had one clinic for both vaccinations and it didn’t work well for us. 

4. GP Contract
This year’s contract has introduced steps to become a “Modern GP Practice”. As of 15th May 2023, we put those steps in place and so far they are working very well for both staff and patients. We have received very good feedback about the changes we have made in practice. 

We have recently upgraded our website and Mel asked the group if anyone had used it yet and what they thought? The group members who have used it agreed that it’s much better. 

Our telephone system has been installed for just over a year and we have also received good feedback about this. 

Another aspect of the “Modern GP Practice is signposting patients to alternative services, rather than asking them to call back at another time if we don’t have availability. Our staff have received full training on care navigation and since 15th May have not asked any patients to call back at 8 and 2, and have offered them an alternative service where appropriate e.g. I Heart, Online triage, First Contact Practitioner, Pharmacy consultation service
Another change we have made is having a GP working in the office at 8.00am and 2.00pm, which are our busiest times. This is also helping to navigate calls as they are available to help the admin team if they need advice. 
5. Patient Survey
Mel shared our most recent results from the National NHS GP Patient Survey and pointed out that this survey is not organised by Ashville, so we don’t have control over who they are sent to or how they are distributed. The results were very promising and in all aspects of the survey we were above National and ICS performance
Mel explained that we are due to be reviewed by the PCN towards the end of the year, so she would like some feedback from our patients. The GP Patient Survey was taken up to April 2023, which is before we implemented the steps to become a “Modern GP Practice”. We have created our own survey that includes similar questions to the GP Patient Survey, and it will enable us to see how patients feel about our services now that we have implemented the new changes, and to compare against the National GP Survey.
The survey was agreed by patient group members in attendance at the meeting and will be given out to patients at reception and will also be published on our website. 
6. AOB
GR – The Lung Health Checks are still being offered in the Tesco carpark at Stairfoot. Patients are getting letters inviting them for the checks, however GR pointed out that they are unable to get through on the phones to make an appointment. ML agreed with this and said that he has been trying to call them for months and has left several messages but has received no response. 

GR also explained than once patients have had their check, they are waiting weeks for the results. Mel explained that this service is run by an independent company and that we were ware of delays in patients getting results, and this had also been raised Barnsley wide with the service.  

Mel will contact them again and raise the issue with getting through on the phone. ML said he would be happy for Mel to give them his name and contact details and ask that they arrange someone to contact him. 

JC – Following the discussion about getting through on the phone for a lung check, JC said that she has found a similar issue with the Diagnostic Centre at The Glassworks. Mel explained that all calls for the Diagnostic Centre go through the appointments line at Barnsley Hospital and that unfortunately, we can’t do much about the call volumes to the hospital. Mel did say that she would raise this issue with the hospital, and asked JC to raise with PALS however the hospital is already aware that patients aren’t happy about wait times for the telephones. 
The next meeting will be on Thursday 26th October at 1.00pm. 
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